
Silver Lake Township
Regular Meeting

May 1, 2017

Francis Fruehan called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and called for a salute to the Flag.

The minutes from the April meeting were read and approved on a motion made by Evan Everitt and 
seconded by Butch DeLousia, all approved.

The Treasurer’s report was read, approved and held for audit on a motion made by Evan Everitt and 
seconded by Butch DeLousia, all approved.

Public Comment:  Ron Regan delivered a letter to the Supervisors prior to the meeting from the Silver 
Lake Rescue Squad requesting money from the Act 13 funds for the purchase of a new stretcher. 
Members of the square are getting older and a powered lift stretcher is a great help. The total cost of the
stretcher is $13,000.  Ron Regan said they would like $ 7,661.68.  They would also be asking Choconut 
Township Supervisors for a donation as well.  Francis Fruehan said it would be considered once Act 13 
funds received in July.  Francis Fruehan explained how the Act 13 Funds were handled and said each  the 
amount received has declined over the last couple of years.

Evan Everitt opened bids received for the sluice pipes that were rebid:

Marie Turner Inc.:  6” $1.65/ft. and $2.75 per collar
                                   15” $5.72/ft. and  $9.59 per collar
                                   18” $8.70/ft. and $17.04 per collar
       24” $13.50/ft. and $23.43 per collar
However, the bid says the prices are good for 30 days only and the bid form states must be for the full 
year.
Bradco Supply:  6” $1.04/ft. 
                             15” $6.30/ft. and $7.91 per collar
                             18” $8.91/ft. and $11.18 per collar
                             24” $14.50/ft. and $18.20 per collar
Evan Everitt made a motion to table awarding the sluice pipes until June, Butch DeLousia seconded, all 
approved.

Francis Fruehan read the police report with 5 incidents for the month of April plus 14 traffic stops.

Evan Everitt gave the road report.  Application for a Dirt/Gravel Road Project on Brittan has been 
submitted and he should know next month if it has been approved.   John Demaree asked what the plan 
was for the repair of Barney Road.  



Evan Everitt explained he planned on putting millings on the road and then tar and chip.  There are a 
number of driveways that are causing issues on the road as well as residents on Barney Road putting 
their yard waste in the ditches.  Ron Reagan asked about repair Lower Rhiney Creek Road.  Evan Everitt 
said they have tried working on it but the frost is still coming out of the ground.  

Assessment permits – One for Michael Russell on Hawleyton Road
Driveway permits – none

Butch DeLousia made a motion to approve the bills as submitted, Evan Everitt seconded, all approved.

As no further business was presented, Butch DeLousia made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Evan 
Everitt seconded, all approved.

Sandy Brink Supervisors Present:
Secretary Francis Fruehan

Evan Everitt
Richard DeLousia


